Suffield Little League

Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, April 10, 2006

Attendees:

B. Schnepp, D. Cieri, D. Mercik, D. Beltramello, C. Smith, J. Kulas, S. Pallotti, J. Droney, J. Dion, S. Looney

P. DiPrato, H. LaBarre, S. Dallaire, M. Guzzi, K. Wagner were not able to attend.

Minutes from the March 13, 2006 meeting were reviewed and approved.

Fundraising:

Jim Droney spoke on fundraising activities.
The Suffield Little League 2005 Fundraising Dance was scheduled for Saturday June, 24, 2006 at the Suffield VFW.  A band called the “Fabulous Rockets” will play.  Tickets will be $25 per person, cash bar.  The hall can hold a maximum of 240 people and the minimum we would need would be 120.  The hall will cost $350 to rent plus approximately $250 for light fare.
Approximately $2,000 was generated from new signs on the outfield fences.   
We will not pursue a fundraiser at the Rock Cats game this year as we will be focusing on the fundraising dance instead, as it is expected to generate more funds for the program.  

We discussed the phone numbers on sponsor signs.  We agreed to leave phone numbers off in honor of the wishes of the Christian family.
Field Preparation:
Dave Beltramello discussed field preparations.  We will ask each team to provide one parent to assist with opening day preparations.  
Dave Mercik agreed to arrange for yellow safety polycap to be ordered, delivered and installed.  He also agreed to look into three set of new bleachers for Christian field.  Approval was subsequently obtained, via email, to spend $3,810 for these new bleachers.
The new field at Bridge Street School has been cut and close to being ready.  The potential for a farm league field at Spalding School was discussed as a future possibility along with a temporary field at McAllister School.

We agreed to arrange for town employees to rake and line the fields at Christian field on weekday afternoons for $20 per day. 
Opening Day:
Dave Beltramello will ask Tracey Mnich to sing.  Mark Cervione will be asked to throw out the 1st baseball pitch.  Dom Cieri agreed to arrange for the SHS Softball Team Captains to throw out the 1st softball pitch.  

Website:

John Kulas discussed the status of the SLL website and the access that all board members have.

Trophies:

John Kulas will make necessary arrangements for trophies to be available for opening day.

Umpires:

Umpires training is scheduled for April 12 and 25 from 6:30 to 8:00 pm.

Coaches Clinic:

We agreed to skip the coaches’ clinic this year because we needed to use the planned 

date for indoor evaluations at the SHS gym. 

Other:

Bill Schnepp noted that we had 484 children enrolled ion Little League this year.
Dave Mercik agreed to look into signs for the Christian fields to address: keeping dugouts clean, the use of the batting cage, rules regarding no on-deck batters, no hitting into fences and batting practice prior to games. 

